

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Division of Solid & Hazardous Waste
401 E. State Street
PO Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C
Trenton, New Jersey 08625
Tel: (609) 984-4250

Fax: (609) 777-1951 www.state.nj.us/dep/dshw CATHERINE R. McCABE

Commissioner

Jack Sworaski, Director Camden County Division of Environmental Affairs 1301 Park Blvd. Cherry Hill, New Jersey 08002

FEB 1 6 2019

Mollent for Ed Mistiwocki

Dear Mr. Sworaski:

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Camden County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated February 6, 2019. The subject request proposes County Plan inclusion to change the location of Recycling Management Resources (RMR), formerly known as National Paper Recycling Class A Recycling Facility, from address 1531 Ferry Avenue, Block 216, Lot 10, in the City of Camden, to 120 E. Gloucester Pike, Block 13, Lot 1.03 in the Borough of Barrington, New Jersey 08007.

Pursuant to <u>N.J.A.C.</u> 7:26-6.11(b)14, inclusion to change the address and lot designation of an existing Class A recycling facility can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, this request to change the location of RMR is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to <u>N.J.A.C.</u> 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff at (609) 292-2125 or by email at <u>Joanne.mcclendon@dep.nj.gov</u>.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3

Bureau of Planning and Licensing